

## **MINUTES**

The Parish Meeting was held on Tuesday 29th May 2018 at 6.45pm in the Gilbert Hall, Nancledra

1. PRESENT: Mr Kevin Hughes (Chairman), Mr Jon Brookes (Vice-Chairman), Mr David Carr, Mrs Judith E	vans, Mr
Geoff Hollow, Mr Leslie Hollow, Mrs Annie Philip. IN ATTENDANCE: Mrs Fiona Drew (Clerk), PCSO Terry W	ebb, Mrs
Mary Shead, Vanessa Luckwell, Joan Beveridge, Edwin Carter, Ellen Carter	

- 2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH MEETING HELD ON 16<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2017: None
- **3. CHAIRMAN'S ANNUAL REPORT:** The Chairman read out his annual report which is available for anyone that would like a copy.
- **4. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:** Ellen Carter reported that she was trying to encourage people to attend parish meetings but that on a positive note in her experience Councillors have made a real effort in the last twelve months to join with the community and it has been noticed and appreciated. Change takes time and it is beginning to take place so the Council shouldn't be discouraged by a lack of attendance at meetings. On behalf of the Church several members have commented that the surface on Church Road is much better following the second visit by Cormac and appears to be looking much more robust than at first thought. The Church also appreciate the way the Council have been willing to work together to address the issues surrounding the car park.
- 5. ACTION REQUIRED ON MATTERS RAISED DURING PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: None

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 6.55 pm.			
Signed:	Chairman	Date:	
olg.roar_			